
              

 

All the News that Fits We Print 

                                                                 Before the Bell   

The day was cloudy and cool with occasional showers.  Was this a prelude to another ‘La Niña’ winter?  That 
aside, today’s focus was on our upcoming Thanksgiving holiday with a wonderful meal prepared by the  
Trent Catering staff.  Turkey, gravy, dressing, cranberry sauce-is it any wonder that our Rotary lunches are 
raved about by visiting Rotarians and guests.  We are truly thankful for these wonderful meals we share 
together.  

 

                                  At the Bell   

 

 

At 12:15 p.m., President Aleia called the meeting to order.   
Kathy Mayhew led us in the Pledge to our Flag.  J.T. Martin, or was it 
Keller McDonald or both who led us in song?  Whomever, it was an 
impressive, beautiful, harmonic rendition of God Bless America?   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mike Ferguson, Rotary Foundation Chair, introduced the thought for today via a video of the 
international projects supported by the Rotary Club of Sebastopol.  President Aleia summed up 
the feeling of our club best when she commented, “I am always moved by this video.”  Yes, we 
are blessed being members of the Rotary Club of Sebastopol, a club that shares so much with 
both the West County and the international communities.  This is our “Thanksgiving” way of 
sharing our many blessings. 
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  Visiting Rotarians and Guests    

President Aleia called her portion of the 
meeting to order a few minutes earlier 
than usual as there was a full agenda.  
Bud Daveiro introduced visiting 
Rotarians that included, Nancy Aita, 
Past President of Santa Rosa Sunrise; 
Deborah Brown, Healdsburg Sunrise; 
Deb Simonds, Santa Rosa East;  
Peggy Soberanis, President Elect, 
Santa Rosa Downtown; Dr. Kajira (aka 
KK) Mugambi, Meru, Kenya; Chris 
Beaty, Sebastopol Sunrise; and our 
guest speaker, George Dutton, founding 
member of Sebastopol Sunrise and currently a member and 
President Elect, Healdsburg Sunrise.  Guests of the club included 
Laurie Plant, Rob Cary, and Chris Andre.  Visiting Rotarians and 
guests received a round of applause.   

  Announcements   

Steve Prandini reminded us of the upcoming, December 10, holiday 
party to be held at Pauline Pellini’s beautiful home on Cherry Ridge 
Road in Sebastopol.  Signup sheets were on the tables.  Steve 
asked that Rotarians fill them out-indicating how many would be 
attending and if they would like to bring either an appetizer or 
dessert.  Steve asked that if you have not signed up, please e-mail 
him at steve.prandini@cbnorcal.com and give him is this information 
so that he has an idea about how many will be attending.  Also, 
because parking at Pellini’s is limited, he asked that Rotary 
members car pool.   

President Aleia reminded us of tonight’s ‘happy hour’ tonight at 
GTO’s and invited everyone to come and enjoy a pre-holiday get 
together.   

Greg Jacobs and Rick Wilson made 
an early appeal for volunteers for this 
spring’s Learn to Swim program.  The 
program will begin on April 23, 2012, a 
week earlier than in previous years.  

And, with the 
large number 
of students 
who will be 
participating 

this coming 
year, 

instructors 
are needed.  This appeal is going out 
now as there was a shortage of 
volunteers last year.  Greg also 
acknowledged the many contributions of 
Sebastopol Rotarian, Neysa Hinton who 
has submitted her resignation due to a 

fantastic job opportunity in San Francisco.  Her new job will prevent 
her from attending Friday Rotary meetings.  Our best wishes go with 
you, Neysa.  You will be missed.  Thanks for all you have done to 
make our club what it is today. 

President Aleia announced the free Thanksgiving dinner that will be 
held at the Community Church of Sebastopol on Thanksgiving Day.  
There is still a need for volunteers if anyone can help out. 

 

  Future Programs   

November 25th—DARK 

December 2
nd

 
Speaker: Susan Hirshfield, Ph.D 
Program: Living With Vision Loss 
Host: Tom Farrell 

December 9
th

 
Speaker: Analy H.S. Choir 
Program: Holiday Christmas Program 
Host: Keller McDonald 

December 16
th

 
Speaker: Lillian Judd 
Program: From Nightmare to Freedom—

Healing after the Holocaust 
Host: Dennis Judd 

December 23rd & December 30th-DARK 

January 6
th

, 2012 
Speaker: Maureen Merrill 
Program: District Governor’s Visit 
Host: Linda Sinkay 

January 13
th

 
Speaker: John Blount 
Program: RI Committee on Communication 

  Future Events   
HAPPY HOUR AT GTO’s Seafood House 

(3
rd

 Friday of the Month), 234 South Main, Seb. 
Friday, December 16

th
 at 5:30 p.m. (VERIFY) 

Holiday Party is December 10h 

          5:30 to 8:30           

Location: Pauline Pellini’s Home   

Crab Feed is February 11th, 2012 

Sebastopol Holy Ghost Hall  

  Miscellany   

NEXT Board Meeting (CCCHHHAAANNNGGGEEEDDD DECEMBER) 

Location: SSSaaallllllyyy   EEEwwwaaalllddd’’’sss   HHHooommmeee  (See Directory) 

Date/Time: Wednesday DDDeeeccceeemmmbbbeeerrr    111444 ttthhh
, 5:30 p.m. 

   Web Site for Make-Up Locations 
www.rotary5130.org/meeting_locations.shtml 

MAKEUP NOTIFICATIONS – Send to JOHN 
BLASCO at jcblasco@comcast.net 

On-line Make-Ups:  www.RotaryEClubOne.org 

Interact Make-Ups 
Analy High: 12:35 Wed. In the Choir Room 
Brook Haven: 12:40, 1

st
 & 3

rd
 Thurs., Rm. 4 

 (Check-in @ Front Office first) 
Hillcrest: 12:20, Every 3

rd
 Tues., Rm. 6 

CALL AHEAD TO CONFIRM MEETINGS 

Appleknocker Archive 
www.sebastopolrotary.org  then  Click on Bulletin 

Sebastopol Rotary Carpool Website 

http://budurl.com/f8mk 

mailto:steve.prandini@cbnorcal.com
mailto:jcblasco@comcast.net
http://www.sebastopolrotary.org/
http://budurl.com/f8mk


VILLAGE HOPECORE INTERNATIONAL 

President Aleia then introduced KK Mugambi who brought the club 
up to date on Village HopeCore International projects in Kenya.  Dr. 
Mugambi spoke passionately about the HopeCore program.  This is 
a charitable organization he founded (1982) as a strategy for 
making a difference in village communities in Kenya through 
poverty eradication.  This dream that became reality grew out of his 
experiences living in a very poor family in a poor village in Kenya.  
After living in the United States for over forty years, he returned to 
his village to live the Rotary motto, ‘Service Above Self’. 

What has the HopeCore program accomplished? 

 Between the years 2005 to the present, Village 
HopeCore has served 492 families benefiting about 3,444 
individuals using the strategies of micro lending and micro 
enterprise development.  These programs have a loan 
payment rate of 102% and have increased the average 
income for all clients around 300%.  For example, an 
HIV/AIDS individual who was making $5.00 per month in 
his business was given a $400.00 loan.  By the end of the 
two year loan cycle, he paid back the loan and was making $150.00 per month, an increase of 3,000%.  Amazing!  
This individual not only eradicated poverty from his life, he was also able to reduce an earlier stigma due to his 
HIV/AIDS positive status. 

 Health Interventions: HopeCore has distributed 8,000 mosquito nets and reduced the prevalence of 
malaria approximately 40% over a 2 year period.  The project has trained over 1000 families on prevention of 
malaria, typhoid, amoeba dysentery, and HIV/AIDS.  In addition, the project is visiting over 800 students per 
month via the school and community mobile clinic reaching over 9,600 students per year and has trained 30 
young people as peer counselors in the HIV/AIDS prevention campaign.   

These programs, according to KK, would not have been possible without the generous help and partnerships with the 
Rotary Club of Sebastopol and Rotarians like Kent Seegmiller, Steve Beck and Tom Lambert and former Rotarian, 
Susan Borowicz.   

How has the Rotary Club of Sebastopol supported the HopeCore program? 

 In 2003, our club sponsored 12 villagers called the Mwkik Self Group with a donation of $7,500.00.   

 In Rotary Year 2004-05, our club donated another $7,500.00 which was used to purchase a 1982 Land 

Rover for use as a project vehicle.  On-going projects could not have been served without this vehicle according 

to KK. 

 In January 2008, the Rotary Club of Sebastopol, the Rotary Club of Healdsburg and the Rotary Club of 

Meru, applied for and received a matching grant from the Rotary Foundation in the amount of $42,000.00.  This 

was used to help 84 families to expand existing micro enterprises which have increased family incomes 165.91%.  

These two-year loans have been paid back 100%. 

 In 2011, the Village HopeCore program received $2,000.00 from the Rotary Club of Sebastopol and 

matched this grant to purchase a desperately needed new vehicle.   

 And lastly, just very recently, the Rotary Club of Sebastopol made a donation of $421.00 from funds 

raised by students at Park Side, Pine Crest, and the Sebastopol Preschool through their participation in the  

One Hen project.  KK remarked that this is a significant amount of money in a village in Kenya.   

KK concluded his remarks by thanking the club for its support and generosity.  At this point in his presentation, KK looked 
at President Aleia and asked, “How much time do I have?”  President Aleia responded by giving him a hand message 
similar to the baseball ‘safe’ signal to which KK interpreted and responded, “Thank you, that’s all the time I have.”  Thank 
you KK for your informative presentation.  The Rotary Club of Sebastopol wishes you continued success.  You are an 
inspiration to our club and we are pleased to be working with you.   

  



                                                     Recognition…and…FINEs   

Harry Simms was fined $5.00 for his November 12
th
 birthday and  

Guy Smith was fined the same amount for his November 12
th
 

anniversary.  Jackie Moreira was fined $35.00 for her vacation on 
Maui and Kauai.  A photo of John Blount 
advising Bill Gates was projected on the 
screen and John was fined $25.00 for what 
President Aleia described as a ‘great’ 
photo.  President Aleia then asked all 49er 
fans to stand up and promptly fined them 
$10 each on principle.  Gene Nelson was 
fined $25.00 because he is a shareholder in 
the Green Bay Packers franchise.  We all 
learned a valuable lesson:. 

When Aleia asks members to stand up or raise hands, don’t.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

  THE CLUB RUNNER 

Club Secretary, Jack Blasco, came to the podium and gave club members another one of 
his enthusiastic, humor-laced, multi-media presentation on our new communications tool, the 
Club Runner.  If you are an auditory learner, Jack’s verbal presentation most likely answered 
all of your questions related to how to create an email to all club members, how to find out if 
you are on a committee, who’s the committee chair, and who is on the committee with you.  He 
also described how to create a committee list and communicate with your committee 
members.  And finally, how to access the ‘help’ file on the far right hand side of the Club 
Runner home page.  If you are a visual learner, please refer to Jack’s e-mail and attachment 
on November 15

th
.  Jack also gave a few suggestions if you are having trouble navigating the 

Club Runner-  yell at your computer, pound you desk, and curse in that order.  If this doesn’t 
work, pull down the HELP tab and give that a go.  If that doesn’t work, I guess you can always 
call Jack.  It is best to reach him between midnight and 5 a.m. (just kidding). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  The Raffle !   

President Aleia called the number 226 and Brad Benedetti came up to 
spin the wheel. He scored a “sorry”. 

  



  PROGRAM   

((Prior to introducing today’s speaker, Rollie Atkinson commented on Jack Blasco’s 
presentation saying, “He could make me excited to go to my own funeral.  “Was this a 
compliment or a concern related to Jack’s motivational speaking skills?)) 

Rollie then introduced our speaker, fellow Rotarian, George Dutton.  George is the fourth 
generation of the six generation Dutton family in California.  George graduated from Cal 
Berkeley and was a founding member of the Sebastopol Sunrise Club.   

George then shared the Dutton family story.   

The Dutton family moved from Tomales (Marin County) to Santa Rosa in the late 1860s.  
The Dutton family was always involved in agriculture with their first crop being prunes.  
They purchased 2,000 prune trees from the Luther Burbank Nursery.  The nursery (and 
that purchase –Ed.) was a major starting point for Luther Burbank.  The prune industry 
was wide spread in Sonoma County and a major crop for 75 years.  George remembers 
the start of school being delayed a week or so-so that kids could help with the prune 
harvest.  He commented that both kids and adults were paid 25 cents a box for this tough, hard work.  The Dutton family 
had 100-120 acres in prunes and sun-dried their own.  Another major crop was hops with somewhere between 4,000 and 
5,000 acres in production in Sonoma County.  Hops were a difficult crop to manage because of the tall, sharp quality of 
the vines.  In the early 1950’s, over a two to three year period, the hops industry was wiped out by disease.  Hops growers 
made an easy transition to green beans just by lowering the trellis system.   

George remembers the Santa Rosa area in the 1950s when the 
current site of the Coddingtown Mall was a hay field.  As the city of 
Santa Rosa expanded its boundaries, George’s parents decided to 
sell their property in the Santa Rosa area and relocated to 35 acres 
on Graton Road, the current site of the Graton ranch.  The soil and 
the climate at this location were ideal for late-harvest Golden 
Delicious apples.  They also farmed 4 acres of French Colombard 
grapes, their initial grape vineyard.  Over time and due to economic 
conditions and production costs, the Dutton family converted from 
apples to grapes.  This was a four to five year conversion and over 
the years, they developed a successful 25 to 30 year lease program 
that has benefited both the land owners and the growers.  Today, 86-
87% of the Dutton holdings are in grape production, the rest in 
apples.  The Dutton family plans that apples will be a long-term crop 
with most of their apples going for juice.  The apple crop requires 
long-term, year around workers.  To meet this demand, 18 to 19 
years ago, the Duttons and others in the agriculture industry 
developed farm worker housing.  This has been good for Sonoma 

County.  There are two types of housing, a 32-man unit, and a 16-man unit.  These units accommodate 4 to a bedroom, 
kitchens, showers, restrooms, clothes washers, and dryers.  The Duttons do not charge rent, only a small utilities fee.  
The housing is currently being upgraded for the 120 member Dutton labor force. 

Currently there are 32 wineries that have the Dutton vineyards designation on their labels.  The Duttons are pleased with 
the quality of the wines bearing their vineyard designations.   

Regarding the future of the wine industry in Sonoma County, the economy has definitely impacted the wine industry.  This 
past harvest was the fourth year of less than banner years.  In Sonoma County, there are approximately 60,000 acres in 
grape production.  Most of the quality land available is already planted.  Any additional acreage will be expensive to bring 
into production because of its hillside locations.  George said that this land is just too expensive to develop when growers 
can go to Lake and Mendocino counties and purchase land for 20% of what they would pay for Sonoma County farm land.  
George commented that, in the long run, grapes will still be a major player in Sonoma County revenues in that it already 
brings in one-third, if not more, of all Sonoma County revenues.  Because this area is extremely well known not only for its 
quality wines, but also for its beauty, George sees the future of the agriculture industry as very bright.  He does not see 
the price point of wines changing in the near future.   

President Aleia thanked George for his outstanding and informative presentation and presented him with a speaker’s gift 
of a donation in his name to Rotary Foundation’s Polio Plus program. 

  The Closing Bell   

President Aleia reminded our club that next week, because of the Thanksgiving holiday, we will be dark.  In case you 
have a hard time reaching Aleia next week, she will be on a well-deserved nine day vacation.   

Happy Thanksgiving to you and your families.  We will see you next on Friday, December 2
nd

.     



  After the Bell   

Thanks to Jerry Warren for subbing as Scribe this week.  Heroic (last week) Scribe, Barbara Beedon, took a sick day. 

Apologies (and thanks for the great pictures) to J.T. Martin for mis-initialing him last week. –Ed. 

Since we are DARK this week (11/25), -Ed. is going to take a week off.  Happy Turkey everyone. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The ABC’s of Rotary 
(Taken from “The ABCs of Rotary”, a Rotary International publication originally prepared by  

Dr. Cliff Dochterman who was RI President in 1992-93) 

#75:  Citation for Meritorious Service and Distinguished Service Award 

Two very special awards of recognition occasionally are presented by the Trustees of The Rotary Foundation to 

Rotarians who render outstanding service to the Foundation.  The Rotary Foundation Citation for Meritorious Service 

recognizes significant and dedicated service by a Rotarian to promote Foundation programs and thus advance the 

Foundation’s goal of better understanding and friendly relations among people of the world. 

The second award, called The Rotary Foundation Distinguished Service Award, is presented to a Rotarian whose 

outstanding record of service to The Rotary Foundation is on a much broader basis and spreads beyond the district 

level and continues over an extended period of time.  The Distinguished Service Award acknowledges the efforts of a 

Rotarian who has already received the Citation of Meritorious Service, for continuing to promote international 

understanding. 

Both of these select awards are presented for exemplary personal service and devotion to the Foundation rather than 

for financial contributions.  No more than 50 Distinguished Service Awards are granted by the Trustees in any one 

year, and there is only one recipient of a Citation for Meritorious Service in any district each year.  A recipient of the 

Citation for Meritorious Service is not eligible for nomination for a Distinguished Service Award until four full years 

have elapsed. 

It is a very proud distinction for any Rotarian to be selected for one of these high levels of recognition by The Rotary 

Foundation Trustees. 

 

 

 

  



Contact Steve Prandini at Steven.Prandini@cbnorcal.com for information or questions about the event… 

mailto:Steven.Prandini@cbnorcal.com


50 Years Ago – Apple Knocker for November 17
th

, 1961 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



An Extra One – Apple Knocker for November 24
th

, 1961 

        


